#### WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC

## December 1, 1992

Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/UNIT 251, and Duane Jones, N8LDM/UNIT 260. There were ?? members present.

Minutes from the November 3rd meeting were read and approved.

The Treasure's report was read and approved.

# OLD BUSINESS

Alan N8POB/Unit ??? reported that the two antennas at Camden Clark Hospital have been installed. The coax for the antennas are located in one of the conference rooms that will be used for the information center during disasters.

The two Amateur radios have been installed in the Communications Trailer. Temporary antennas have to be used till we can get the rubber roof covering installed, and the antenna supports installed.

There was a reminder of the Christmas dinner that will be held on December 8th at the EOC. Bring your favorite covered dish.

There was a reminder of the W5YI VE testing to be held December 12th at the EOC.

A letter to the West Virginia Department of High Ways has been mailed out asking to use the Southbound Rest area for a Safety Break Trailer over the Christmas and New Year's weekend. If we receive the permission letter, the breaks will be held from Thursday December 24th at 12:00pm to Sunday December 27th a 6:00pm and Thursday December 31st, 1992 at 12:00pm through Sunday January 3rd, 1993 at 6:00pm. We need to finish filling out the shift schedule.

Ken WA8LLM/Unit 251 gave a report on the Thanksgiving Safety Break.

### NEW BUSINESS

Gail Hartshorn Director of Wood County Emergency Services has ordered two Public Safety Radios to go in the Communications trailer. Ken WA8LLM/Unit 251 will get them installed as soon as they arrive.

Ken WA8LLM/Unit 251 says that Gail is looking for personnel for a boat crew he is putting together. Anyone interested should contact Gail Hartshorn.

The Wood County Fire Fighters Association meeting is scheduled for December 14th at the Lubeck Fire Station.

## THOSE IN ATTENDANCE